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Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act & Northwest Territories Waters Act
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board has proposed an amendment of the term
of Type “A” Water Licence N3L20004 for Mining and Milling at Tungsten, NT.

A Public Hearing will be held, under subsection 21(2) of the Northwest Territories
Waters Act, by the Board on October 22, 2002 starting at 1:00 pm, at the Hamlet of
Fort Liard Community Hall, Fort Liard, NT to receive input from the public respecting
a proposal to amend the term of Water Licence N3L20004. The proposed amendment
would extend the term by one year; to expire on November 29, 2003. This proposed
extension is intended to allow North American Tungsten to continue its current activi-
ties unchanged while the environmental assessment process is taking place.

Written submissions in relation to this proposal must be submitted to the Office of the
Board by 4:00 pm, September 30, 2002. The address of the Board is ¢/o The Chair,
Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board, P.O. Box 2130, Yellowknife, Northwest.
Territories X 1A 2P6, Telephone: (867) 669-0506, Fax: (867) 873-6610. ’

If no notice is received of persons indicating their intention to appear and make pre-
sentations concerning this proposal by 4:00 pm September 24, 2002 the Board may,
cancel the hearing in accordance with-subsection 21(3) of the Northwest Territories
Waters Act.

Information relevant to the proposal can be reviewed at www.mvlwb.com, or at the
office of MVLWB, 7th Floor, 4910-50th Avenue (YX Centre), Yellowknife, NT.

Melody J. McLeod
Chair




